
 

 

  
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
The Portfolio Holder for Children and Young People, Councillor Ernest Noad has 
made the following executive decision:  
 

ASSET MANAGEMENT PLANNING - POST COMPLETION REVIEW REPORTS 

Reference Report: 
CYP PDS 200312 Asset Management Planning - Post Completion Review  
 
Decision: 
 
To endorse the findings of the Post Completion Reviews that have been carried out in 
respect of: 
 

 Refurbishment works carried out to create Riverside Beckenham Autistic 
Centre 

 

 Modular building works carried out to improve the quality of facilities at the 
Kingswood Pupil Referral Unit 

 

 Capital works carried out to support the creation of Biggin Hill Primary School 
following the amalgamation of Biggin Hill Infant School and Biggin Hill Junior 
School. 

 
Reasons: 
 

The Capital Programme Procedures require that a post completion review be carried 
out within 12 months of the completion of schemes that are included within the 
programme. This process is designed to determine the Local Authority’s performance 
around achieving the original scheme objectives, to identify whether the scheme was 
completed on time and whether costs were contained within the original budget, and 
what the end user’s level of customer satisfaction was with the overall process. 

The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Children and Young People PDS 
Committee on 20th March 2012 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Ernest Noad  
Portfolio Holder for Children and Young People 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Resources 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   26 Mar 2012 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   2 Apr 2012  
Decision Reference:   CYP12029 

 



 
 

 

 


